
Newsletter

Message from the Headteacher
Dear Parents and Carers

Thank you for your understanding on Monday 
when a burst water main in the local area 
resulted in several properties, including 
ourselves, having no water. This was 
completely out of our control. We have raised 
this as a complaint with Severn Trent Water 
who are currently investigating and to provide 
reassurances that future disruption will be 
minimised. I was impressed with how staff and 
students were able to continue as normal on 
Tuesday and focus on the importance of 
education. 

We have been delighted with the number of 
students allocated to Meadow Park, particularly 
where we have been selected as their first 
choice school. Our Transition Co-ordinator, 
Mrs Symon, has already made contact with 
families to welcome them to Meadow Park as 
our future Year 7s. You may have children 
yourself who have been offered a place with us 
and we look forward to working with our new 
students. As part of our comprehensive 
transition programme, families have the 
opportunity to come to Meadow Park for tours 
of the school, Afternoon Tea, as well as a 
range of transition sessions. Please do ensure 
your contact details are up to date so that you 
can receive our communications. 

It was a pleasure to have Mr Walker, 
Headteacher of Whitley Abbey Primary School, 
on site with us yesterday. Mr Walker and I 
have regular communication and set aside time 
to meet together. Students were very excited to 
catch up with him at break time where they 
spoke very positively about the move from 
primary school to Meadow Park. They all 
looked so smart in their uniform and were a 
credit to both schools. 

Year 11 students have completed their 
Languages Speaking and Listening mocks and 
are now getting ready for the real thing. Please 
can I remind you of the importance of 
attendance to school, particularly Year 10 and 
11 students who have a series of mocks and 
real examinations over the coming months. 

I wish you a lovely weekend. 

With best wishes

Mrs Pettman

Headteacher
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In the lead up to the external exams, we offer support to all students: in lessons teachers will be 

revising the areas from the exams where students lost marks; after-school intervention continues 

(see timetable below) and tutor time intervention for core subjects (English, maths and science) 

continues. Please encourage your child to take advantage of all of these to help them to achieve the 

best grades.

Finally, a reminder about the need for good attendance to school. There is a direct link between 

good attendance and good grades.



Head of House Awards
The Head of House Awards were 

awarded to:

Emily

Summers

Prettia

Henry



News from the Library!

Chillout Monday:
Chess Club

Mrs Dearden’s Book Club

Rowdy Tuesday:
Go Nuts for Donuts

After school on Tuesday:
Library open for drop in, revision, gaming etc

Geeky Wednesday:
DC Funkoverse

Sporty Thursday:
Match Attax

After school on Thursday:
Library open for drop in revision, gaming etc

Creative Friday:
Lego Challenges

Happy reading!

Mr Spencer and Mrs Dearden

Librarians




























